Chairman’s Report

This has been another successful year for the club, during which there has been many changes. This year the club has faced new financial challenges due to budget constraints with our partner Glasgow Life and increasing costs. We are now responsible for the payment of all court hire, which meant that fees paid by players had to be raised. This was unfortunate but unavoidable if the squad was to continue and produce some of the best young players in Scotland.

This year we have provided more support and coaching for tournaments in the UK, than ever before, particularly for tournaments in Scotland but also in English events. 

At the end of 2009, it was decided that we should change our Head Coach, we appointed Lena Robertson and together with the rest of the coaching staff (Tom, John, Iain, Stephen and Kaity) I believe we have one of the best coaching teams in the country. 

Instead of organising separate games sessions, these have been integrated into the Tuesday and Thursday sessions by extending the timings of both nights. This allows the coaches to give feedback and advice during a game situation.

Rather than arranging our own training camps throughout the year, the squad provided financial assistance for players wanting to attend a summer camp ran by Sports Camps-R-US (Craig Robertson). A number of players from all ages took up the offer of the subsidy and from feedback received, everyone really enjoyed the experience especially those attending a residential training camp for the first time. This proved to be a less expensive than arranging our own camps, as we had done in previous years, however the provision of this type of experience will depend on available funds and will need to be reviewed during the coming months. 

Many thanks to Jill O’Neill and Glasgow City Council’s Life department who have provided funding for a lot of the coaching hours and without whose assistance the club could simply not afford to continue in it’s current format.

However, during the next year we will be faced with a certain amount of uncertainty. Cut backs in Council spending on Community projects may affect the level of assistance we get from Glasgow Life but I’m sure Jill will keep us informed of any changes that may have an impact on our squad. 

Due to changes within Badminton Scotland and their squad structures, unfortunately we have lost a number of members to U19 and U12 National squads; the younger players in the club have progressed so quickly that about 8 children were picked for a new U12 National squad. Mainly coached by Lena Robertson & Stephen McPhail some of these young players are showing real promise and could not have reached such standards without the support of this club. We will be looking to progress more players through the club structure and I’m sure we will see players moving up through our structure.

I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents that the squad could not continue without their support and would encourage volunteers to come forward and join the committee. There are a number of roles needed to help with the smooth running of the club and any assistance you can give would be appreciated. There are parents meetings held every month, please feel free to come along and find out more about how the squad operates.

Remember to keep in touch with all aspects of the club at the web-site:

http://glasgowbadminton.yolasite.com/

